FROM THE PASTOR’S STUDY:


On behalf of the Harpster family I want to thank all of you for the many prayers, food donations and cards we received on behalf of Johanna these past weeks.  The service of healing for Johanna on November 1 particularly touched our hearts.  We anticipate that the recovery period following the kidney transplant will be quite extensive.  She is in good spirits but needless to say, five and one-half years of dialysis have taken their toll physically.  Please continued to keep her and the whole Harpster family in your prayers.  We especially want to thank the Reverend Bruce Bishop for his ministry to us at Dartmouth Medical Center.


When I think of our time together this past year, I was particularly gratified with the response to the Reformation Day service this year.  I first became involved with this type of service, which dedicates gifts in honor and in memory of individuals and remembers those who have gone on to their heavenly reward, when I was pastor of St. John’s United Church of Christ in Shamokin, Pennsylvania.   It is a vivid reminder that the church is not only the present congregation but also the Church Triumphant.


The Lenten Study based on Megan McKenna’s book, The Hour of the Tiger:  Facing our Fears met with a very gracious response.  Attendance at the sessions was quite good. 

 The subject of the 2016 Lenten Study will be World Religions.  Plans are to look at the three great Western Religions – Judaism, Christianity and Islam.  Far Eastern religions to be discussed  will include Hinduism and Buddhism.  It is my firm belief that we learn to appreciate our faith even more deeply when we let other faiths speak to us.

It has been a pleasure to be your pastor this past year.  I look forward to another year of ministry at United Church of Ludlow.  May God continue to bless us as we seek to witness to Jesus Christ both in the local community and in the wider world.  

Yours in the faith,

The Reverend Dr. Donald E. Harpster 

November 6, 2015
